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As the newly appointed PE subject leader at my school, I found myself with the 

challenge of spending the sports premium and making long term 

improvements in the delivery of PE lessons within my school. I decided to 

invest in the Bromley Primary Schools PE CPD package and the support I have 

received has been invaluable. The subject leader days have been instrumental 

in ensuring that my subject knowledge is up to date and that changes with how 

to spend the sports premium effectively have been highlighted to me. This in 

turn has helped me with making real changes and improvements within my 

school. Teachers have attended the courses and have reported back upon how 

useful they have been and how they have had an impact on their teaching.  

I have also had the pleasure of working closely with Borough Primary PE 

Advisor, Giles Platt. Together we worked on developing the school website to 

celebrate the PE that was taking place and we used the remaining time to 

develop a working action plan which has helped me focus upon key actions for 

this year.  

Giles is so inspiring and passionate about his work. I cannot recommend this 

service enough. Thank you so much Giles, and I look forward to another 

successful year ahead. 

  


